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Newsletter No 50  

Brisbane Deutscher Turnverein 

Inc 

416 Vulture St  

East Brisbane QLD 4169  

Phone: 07 3391 2434 

E-mail: 

admin@brisbanegermanclub.com 

www.brisbanegermanclub.com 

Club Opening hours:  

Monday: closed 

Tues 12noonñlate 

WedñSat 11amñlate 

 Sunday  11.30ñ5pm 

Frühschoppen 2nd Sunday of month 

Restaurant  

Phone: 3391 2091 

Monday: closed 

Tues to Wed 

12.00ñ2.00pm  5.00pmñ8.00pm 

Thurs 

12.00ñ2.00pm  5.00pmñ8.30pm 

Fri/Sat 

12.00ñ2.00pm  6.00pmñ9.00pm 

Sun 

12.00ñ2.00pm 

Office  

TuesñFri 9.00ñ5.00 
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Dear Members & Friends, 

 

Easter and Motherõs Day have come and 

gone. Both events were well visited by 

our members and their families. We also 

had a lot of visitors to both events and I 

hope that everyone enjoyed themselves. 

 

Our Anniversary Ball on Friday 19 May 

2017 was well received by everyone and 

the decorations found a few admirers 

who commented on how lovely it looked. 

Thank you to the office staff and the   

volunteers who took time off their busy 

schedule to help out and to ensure the 

evening would be a big success. It was 

nice to see so many familiar faces on the 

night and everyone had a great time. 

Congratulations to our Silver and Golden 

Needle recipients: Fritz Kasper, Maria 

Schober and Gisela Walden  who        

received their Silver Needle for 25 year 

membership of the Club. Norbert Bergel, 

Bill Deer, Waldemar Hammer, William 

James,Werner Kroll, Fritz Matzke and 

Hans Weber who received their Golden 

Needle for 50 year  membership of the 

Club. The Presidentõs Trophy went to 

Trudi Skepton.  The Teo Teichert      

Trophy to Karin & Helmut Assfalg and 

the Undergroup Trophy went to the   

Alpenrosen Dancegroup. Congratulations 

to everyone. The Presidents Medal for   

Voluntary Services went to Susanne    

Borell, Lucas Rietberg;, Dorit and     

Wolfhardt Schreiber, Ingrid Gerhard and 

Gerhard Schulze.  

The Volunteers Trophy went to Alice 

Sowa and the Monika Kortz Award 

from the Treffpunkt to Natasha Hayfa.  

 

The meal was superb and received a lot 

of praise.   

 

The choir sang the National Anthems 

and 3 of their songs from the upcoming 

Concert on Sunday the 6 August 2017.  

 

I also had the opportunity to visit the 

Melbourne Club Tivoli for  their 157th 

Anniversary Ball on 5th May 2017 which 

was excellent. 

 

Liebe Mitglieder und Freunde, 

Leider bleibt nicht viel Platz  diesmal 

meinen Bericht auch in Deutsch zu 

schreiben.  Bis zum nächsten Bericht 

hoffe ich das noch mehr von unseren 

ehemaligen Mitgliedern den Klub 

besuchen und ich sie dann persönlich 

dort begrüssen kann. 

 

Freundliche Grüsse/In Friendship, 

Euer Präsident/Your President   

Monika Kortz 

Presidents Report  
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Treffpunkt News  

Choir Practice of the 

Liedertafel/Lieder -kranz 

Choir: 

Tuesday 6.30-9.00pm 

For information ring: 

Rainer 3821 5223 

Monika 3397 0971 

mariakortz@bigpond.com 

Liedertafel/Liederkranz Report  

Treffpunkt Contacts: 

Monika 

3397 0971 

 

Amir 

0408095718 

 

Oleg 

0412 227 158 

We are still negotiating 

with Melbourne to hold 

a concert there between 

the choirs at Club 

Tivoli and ours.  

 

 Congratulations to 

Trudi Skepton on 

w i n n i n g  t h e  

Presidentõs Trophy 

2017.  

It was an excellent 

134th Anniversary 

Celebration of the 

Club and our choir 

had the privilege to 

sing the National 

Anthems and 3 songs 

from our upcoming 

Concert on the 6th 

August 2017. 

Working hard to learn 

the new songs for our   

6 August 2017 Annual 

Concert. 

 

Well what a night we had 

on Tuesday the 16 May 

2017 to celebrate our 

conductor Leo Kellerõs 

80th Birthday. The Food 

was plenty and the drinks 

were just flowing. There 

was singing and laughter 

all night and everyone 

present had a tremendous 

time.  

Preparations are in 

progress for our August 

Concert this year with the 

Theme òGl¿ckliches 

Reisenó.  

Birthday celebrations 

for June and July are 

M o n i k a  ( 1 6 . 6 . ) ; 

Elisabeth (22.6.); Julius 

(25.6.)  and Hans (31.7.)  

 

We are still looking for 

singers to join our choir.  

 

Come and join us as we 

practice every Tuesday 

Night at the Club from 

6.30-9.00pm. 

 

Monika Kortz 

(Secretary) 

Hello everyone, 

 

Our òHimmelfahrtó Bus Trip on            

Saturday 22 April 2017 was  a 

great success despite the small 

number of participants. We first 

stopped at the Ettamogah Pub 

for refreshments which was then 

followed by a visit to the òSuper 

Beeó and Ginger factory Tourist 

Attraction. From there we went  

to the Sunshine Coast for lunch 

followed by an afternoon break 

at another Club. 

 

There is still a fishing  trip      

pencilled into our diary for June,    

going to Somerset Dam.  

This will be a weekend trip 

where the boat will be supplied 

and also a communal tent. More 

details should be available as 

soon as Oleg comes back from 

his holiday. In the meantime you 

can contact him directly by 

phone. 

Our Member Natasha Hayfa         

received the Monika Kortz Award for 

her voluntary services to the 

Treffpunkt.  

Congratulations to Natasha.  

Our member Lucas Rietberg was 

awarded the Presidentõs Medal for 

voluntary services this year.         

Congratulations to Lucas.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Mark 

and  Catherine Curtis on 

the birth of their 2nd 

daughter  Eloise Elizabeth 

Curtis  weighing in at 2.8kg 

on the 9 May 2017. 
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REWARD OF 

$100 OFFERED 

FOR RETURN OF THE 

OLD  

 PRESIDENTõS CHAIR 

GONE  

MISSING IN 2007. 

 NO QUESTIONS     

ASKED.  

 

YOUR BIRTHDAY GIFT  

 

If you scan your Membership card 
and complete any transaction at the 

bar on the day of your Birthday, 
you will receive 1000 points.   

 
This is equivalent to $10-00. 

 
A small Birthday present from the 

club to you. 

2017 Presidentõs Trophy Winner Trudi Skepton (4th from left) with  

other Members of the Club congratulating her.  
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Skat News  Skat: 

 

Für Weitere Auskunft: 

 

Werner Simke 

3300 2565 

0410 118 371 
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Bar News  

VOLUNTEERS  wanted 

to join the Volunteers 

Group (previous Ladies 

Group).  

 

Please contact the Office 

with your details and the 

area you would like to    

volunteer for: Oktoberfest, 

Door duties during AFL 

games,  decorating Hall for 

functions etc. 

Skatbericht... 
  
Hello Skatfreunde, 
Bei unserem April Skat waren 11 Spieler anwesend. 
Den ersten Preis erspielte sich G. Ertel mit 2463 Punkten. 
  
Weitere Platzierungen wie folgt; 
  
2...P. Sturm                       2376 P. 
3...K. Jasiulek                   2316 P. 
4...F. Matzke                    2241 P. 
  
Bei unserem Mai Skat waren 12 Spieler anwesend. 
Den ersten Preis erspielte sich S. Svarbic mit 2749 Punkten. 
  
Weitere Platzierungen wie folgt; 
  
2...G. Ertel                        2583 P. 
3...P. Sturm                       2429 P. 
4...W. Bummer                 2249 P. 
  
Wir spielen Preis Skat jeden zweiten Sonntag im Monat, Startzeit 11-00 Uhr...Jeden 
Zweiten Mittwoch spielen wir unseren Freundschafts Skat Startzeit 14-00 Uhr. 
  
Weitere Auskunft 
  
Werner Simke................3300 2565             0410 118371 
  
Gut Blatt.................................Werner Simke 

Dear Members and Guests,  

 

With the chillier times now upon us we will be offering our homemade Glƣhwein all 

winter.  We also have available bottles for sale so you can simply heat it up at home 

yourself.  There has been some supply issues with the importation of Warsteiner and 

in its place we will be offering an old favourite on tap, Veltins.  Veltins Pilsener is one 

of Germanyõs top ten selling beers and you can look forward to enjoying it fresh from 

the tap next time you are in. 

Tchƣss 

Tony 

 

òI only drink a little, but when I do I turn into another person, and that person drinks 

a lotó 

Anon. 

Stammtisch 
 

We meet in the Clubõs 

Keller Bar every Tuesday 

from 6.30pm. 
 

For more information, 

or to get involved please 

email: 
 

Brisbane_stammtisch 
@hotmail.com 
 

or visit: 
 

facebook.com/groups/
brisbanestammtisch 


